Jubilee

The Soulbury Jubilee Committee are very pleased to announce that the Jubilee coins have now been received. They hope to be able to give the date and time of the presentations and the young people's entertainment in the next Newsletter.

he Carlbone Vanth Club Association

The Soulbury Youth Club Association

We have been asked to publish the following notice which we think shows commendable initiative by the young people; we do hope they will find the helpers for whom they are asking.

"We badly need a youth club in Soulbury as the children are getting very bored and have started to untidy the bus shelter; and this is only an example of what they are doing. What we want to do is get some volunteers to help us. We have started to clear up Soulbury by picking up all the litter, but children are bound to start making a mess of the place if they have nothing to do in the summer holidays. Our committee are going to fight to get a youth club so will any adults who would like to help, please contact us. THANK YOU".

YOUTH LEADER: Jill Roberts, 19 The Green, Soulbury. CHAIRMAN: Richard Underwood, Holly-Bar Farm, Hollingdon. SECRETARY: Jayne Norman, 11 The Green, Soulbury. TREASURER: Irene Maher, 17 The Green, Soulbury.

* * * * * * * * *

The recent Coffee Evening in aid of the Methodist Sunday School raised £25. Many thanks to all who supported this.

Clubroom A.G.M.

At the recent Annual General Meeting of the Clubroom Sub-Committee the treasurer reported a bank balance of £156-81p. Since this meeting five Lightweight Aluminium Tables have been purchased leaving the small balance. To continue the work of improvement and replacement, which has been carried out by the Committee over the past 5 years, they hope to increase this balance at the Produce Show on August 20th, at which a Tombola Stall will be run; prizes for this will be very gratefully received by members of the Committee who were re-elected namely Mr. J. Rowe Chairman, Mrs. M. Jones Secretary, Mrs. P. Norman Treasurer, Mrs. O Fountaine, Mrs. J Kirk, Mrs. H. Ashburner and Mr. W. Rolls.

Coach Trip to Walton-on-the-Naze

It is hoped to have a coach trip to Walton-on-thé-Naze on the 3rd September. If you are interested will you please contact Mrs. H. Ashburner, 15 The Green, telephone Soulbury 314 by the 20th August.

Day Trip to Billing Aquadrome

There will be a day trip to Billing Aquadrome on Wednesday August 24th: £1-50p per adult, children accompanied travel free. The trip is approximately one hour's travelling and it is advisable to take a packed lunch although you can buy drinks and snacks there. Swimming pool, boating lake and the usual children's amenities are amongst some of the attractions. Anyone interested please contact Mrs. V. Hammond at Soulbury 318 as soon as possible. We leave The Green at 10 a.m. Please do support this outing as the children so much enjoy going out ...together.

W.I. Garden Party

The Women's Institute Garden Party is to be held at the home of Dr. & Mrs. Sutton on Saturday August 27th at 2.30 p.m. All contributions for Tombola, cake stall, produce and white elephant will be gratefully received by any committee member. This is our ONLY fund raising event of the year and we hope to get each member's support either in the form of contributions, help or attendance on the day — or all three!

Social Circle's Outing to Chicheley Hall

The Social Circle's Outing to Chicheley Hall, near Newport Pagnell is on August 10th. Coach leaves at 2.15 p.m. Adults 70p and children 40p. Members unable to come let Mrs. Jones know by Tuesday August 9th.

The P.C.C. are very grateful indeed to all of you who helped to make the Summer Fete such a success, not least to Mr. & Mrs. Smithson for welcoming them to Wragmore and to Mrs. Pargeter for kindly opening the proceedings. Church funds benefited by just over £300.

The Vicar will be on holiday August 2nd to 19th. In case of need during his absence please contact the Rev. R. L. Howard, 90 High Street South, Stewkley,

telephone Stewkley 220.

Our Rural Dean, the Rev.George Meek, who is Vicar of Newton Longville, Whaddon, Tattenhoe & Stoke Hammond is retiring at the end of September after 45 years active ministry in the Church. We wish him health and happiness in his retirement and we are contributing through the Parochial Church Council to the farewell presentation that will be made to him at the Deanery Synod on September 22nd. Will any individuals who would like to be associated with this gift please tell the Vicar or the Synod's Lay Chairman, Mr. Irwin Barraclough, 54 Stoke Road, Linslad.

Methodist Chapel

Minister: Rev. N. Burrows, The Manse, Stewkley Telephone: Stewkley 251

Sunday 7th August 2.30 p.m. Sunday 14th August 6.00 p.m. Rev. N. Burrows Family Service

Mr. Chappell Mr. Scott

Sunday 21st August 10.30 a.m. Sunday 28th August 6.00 p.m.

To be arranged

Sunday School August 7th Family Hour at 2.30 p.m. No Sunday School during August.

Bible Study August 1st & 22nd at 25 The Green, 8th at 27 The Green, 15th at 11 The Green, 29th Bank Holiday.

All Saints Parish Church

Vicar: Rev. P. Drake, The Vicarage, Stewkley Telephone: Stewkley 287

Sunday August 7th & 14th 11.30 a.m. Sung Eucharist & Sermon. The Rev. R. L. Howard Sunday August 21st & 28th 11.30 a.m. Sung Eucharist & Sermon. The Vicar

Coming Events

9th August 8.00 p.m. Tuesday

Wednesday 10th August 2.15 p.m.

Tuesday 16th August morning

Wednesday 17th August 7.00 p.m.

Wednesday 17th August 2.30 p.m.

Saturday 20th August 2.45 p.m.

Wednesday 24th August 10.00 a.m. Saturday 27th August 2.30 p.m.

Advance dates

Saturday 3rd September S unday 11th September

Women's Institute Slides on Iceland by Mr. Victor Scott. Comp: Scenic photograph or slide. Social Circle Outing to Chicheley Hall. Aylesbury Vale Entertainment for Children in

the Clubroom. Watch for posters for further information. Women's Fellowship Picnic Supper at Ashridge,

bring food and drink for one. Cars leave the Stone. If wet we are invited to Bierton. Social Circle Invitation to tea at 21 The Green, the home of Mrs. O. Fountaine.

Produce Show.

Day Trip to Billing Aquadrome. Women's Institute Garden Party.

Coach Trip to Walton-on-the-Naze. Outing to Stowe . Details next month

Stop Press At the well attended meeting regarding playing fields there was a disappointing response for the formation of a Sub-Committee. The Parish Council still need further volunteers to help with the supervision of playing areas in the Village. Please contact any member of the Parish Council.